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Re: Docket Number P-15056-000

Dear Ms. Bose and the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission:

As a resident of West Shokan, a hamlet of Olive and one of the towns that is being proposed by
Premium Energy Holdings as a site for a large dam, reservoir, turbine, and tunnels for use in
pumped storage and generation of electricity, | vigorously objet to the proposal and request
that the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission deny Premium Energy Holding’s application for
a preliminary permit.

The proposed project is massive, intrusive, and if constructed, will damage local tands, roads
and streams, and cause increased turbidity in waters serving as an unfiltered drinking water
source for nine million people in New York City.

On a personal note, | have been coming to this area for the past 50 years to visit relatives, and
have been fortunate enough to actually permanently live in this glorious, rural fand for the past
10. | can only imagine the devastation to the beautifut lands, pristine streams, and native
wildlife.

Please, please do everything in your power to prevent this proposal from moving forward.

Sincerely,

Coutara s

Barbara Runz



